
 

 
www.libertyutilities.com  | 116 North Main Street  | Concord  |  New Hampshire  |  USA  |  03301 

 
 

Michael J. Sheehan, Esq. 
Director, Legal Services 

Phone: 603-724-2135 
Email: Michael.Sheehan@libertyutilities.com 

May 29, 2024 

Via Electronic Mail Only 

Daniel Goldner, Chairman 
New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission 
21 South Fruit Street, Suite 10 
Concord, New Hampshire 03301-2429 
  
Re: Docket No. DE 22-035 

Liberty Utilities (Granite State Electric) Corp. d/b/a Liberty 
 Step Adjustment, Tariff Compliance Report and Motion to Amend Order  
 
Dear Chairman Goldner: 

On May 31, 2023, the Commission issued Order 26,836 (the “Order”), following a hearing the 
day prior, which allowed Liberty Utilities (Granite State Electric) Corp. d/b/a Liberty (the 
“Company”) to increase its revenue requirement by approximately $1.3 million effective June 1, 
2023.  The Order also stated that the upward adjustment to the Company’s revenue requirement 
was to terminate on May 31, 2024. 

In compliance with the Order, the Company hereby files its Tariff and associated rates and 
revenue per customer amounts to reflect the reduction in its revenue requirement.  However, the 
Company has determined that the upward adjustment was not intended to be a temporary 
adjustment.  Therefore, the Company also includes with this letter a Motion to Amend Order No. 
26,836 (May 31, 2023) and to Approve Recovery of an Over-Refund, with the supporting Technical 
Statement of Tyler J Culbertson and Alyssa E. Maston. 

 Please do not hesitate to contact me with any questions. Thank you. 

 

Sincerely, 

 
Michael J. Sheehan 
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Cc: Service List 
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